
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
ASM:MF:TR:B15 
T Rose 
 
 
20 June 2018 
 
 
Australian Securities Exchange Limited 
Level 40 Central Park 
152-158 St George’s Terrace 
PERTH WA 6000 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Empire Oil & Gas NL ACN 063 613 730 
(Subject to Deed of Company Arrangement) (the Company) 
 
Application for an extension of time to hold Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
 
I refer to our appointment as Voluntary Administrators of the Company on 28 September 2017. I also refer to our 
ASX announcement dated 29 March 2018 regarding the Company’s individual reporting relief pursuant to 
section 340 of the Corporations Act 2001 (the Act).  
 
In order to align the 2017 AGM with the end of the Individual Financial Reporting Deferral Period, an application 
was made to the ASIC pursuant to section 250P of the Act. The ASIC on 19 June 2018 granted further relief in 
response to the 2017 AGM for a period of two months from the earlier of:  
 

- 30 June 2018;  
- The end of the Deed Administration; 
- The date on which a disclosure document is lodged with the ASIC in relation to any offer for issue or 

sale of securities that needs disclosure to investors under Chapter 6D of the Act.  
 
For your reference, please find enclosed letter from the ASIC confirming same.   
 
In compliance with section 250P(4) of the Act, the Deed Administrators will continue to respond to members’ 
reasonable inquiries in relation to the consequences of the Deed Administration to them.   
 
Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Tim Rose of this office on (08) 9214 1444. 
 
Yours faithfully 
Empire Oil & Gas NL 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Smith 
Joint and Several Deed Administrator 
 
Encl.  
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